

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

RECEIVED

November 15, 2017

NOV 20 2017

Dr. Christine Carver Superintendent of Schools Bethel Public Schools 1 School Street Bethel, CT 06801-0253 CENTRAL OFFICE

Subject: Application for a Proposed (Priority List) School Building Project

Dear Dr. Carver:

We have received and conducted a review of your grant application for a **Renovation project** at **Anna H. Rockwell School.** The identification number for this project is **State Project No. 009-0058 RNV** and should be used on all subsequent submissions relating to this project.

Your application has been accepted as complete. Based upon information in your application, Bethel's reimbursement rate is 45.00 percent. A copy of the funding authorization (e.g. appropriation, approved referendum, etc.) dated October 17, 2017 in an amount sufficient to meet the local share requirement of Connecticut General Statutes Section 10-287i has been received for this project.

Additionally, we have revised the highest eight-year projected enrollment of 305 as reported on the grant application to 299 as supported by the school-specific enrollment projection provided and further explained by conversations with the district.

Sincerely

Should you have any questions, please contact Michelle Dixon at (860) 713-6477.

Kosta Diamantis, Director

Office of School Construction Grants and Review

Cc: Theresa Yonsky
Michelle Dixon